Trinity Lutheran School Newsletter July 23, 2025



Calendar of Events:

Tuesday, July 29

Vacation Bible School, 8:30-11am

Wednesday, July 30

Vacation Bible School, 8:30-11am Sign up to attend by Friday, July 25) https://forms.gle/A2WHUp1R6rEEkocdA)

Friday, August 1

Trinity Friday Fish, 4:30-7:00pm (Sign up to attend by Friday, July 25) https://forms.gle/LQezLnVRtYUMHmAS9

Tuesday, August 5

Summer Play Day (ECE), 5:00-6:00pm

Sunday, August 17

Pastries with Our New Principal, 7:45am Installation of Principal Marohn, 9:00am

Tuesday, August 19

Back-to-School Night

4:00-7:00pm Classrooms Open 4:00-7:30pm School Pictures

Wednesday, August 20 First Day of School!

Sunday, August 24

Back-to-School Picnic after 9:00 service Fun for all ages, lunch & ice cream!

Ends at 1:00pm

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE FROM MR. COREY MAROHN

Grace and peace to you from our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! As the new principal at Trinity, I am filled with gratitude and excitement to serve you and our Lord in this ministry. Proverbs 22:6 reminds us to "Train up a child in the way he should go; even when he is old he will not depart from it." This powerful verse is at the heart of our mission here. In partnership with you, we aim to guide our students to grow not only academically but, more importantly, spiritually planting seeds of God's truth and love that will shape their lives for years to come. We have the privilege of sharing Jesus, our Savior from sin and the only way to eternal life in heaven.

I feel truly blessed to be called to lead a school where Christ is at the center of everything we do. Each child is a unique creation of God, and it is our joy and responsibility to prepare them for this life and the life to come. I am committed to supporting our dedicated teachers, encouraging our students to grow in both wisdom and faith, and fostering a stronger connection with our families. Together, we will continue to build a strong, loving, and faithful learning environment with Christ as our sure foundation.

As we enjoy these final weeks of summer, I pray that your days are filled with rest, family, and time in God's Word. May our Lord bless you as well as our faculty and staff as we prepare for the school year ahead. I look forward to meeting you all and walking together with you in Christ.



TRINITY TIGER RESALE ITEMS-**DROP OFF BEFORE AUGUST 15**

Do you have Trinity clothing you would love for another family to enjoy? Partners in Education will be collecting these items (all sizes) for on Back to School night, Tuesday, August 19. A free will offering will be taken for items with all proceeds going toward events throughout the year for our families to enjoy. Simply drop off in the office by Friday, August 15.



V.I.P. PHOTOGRAPHY

Just a note in regards to our upcoming school pictures on Back-to-School night (Tuesday, August 19) — our photographer from last year is no longer with G.P.I. (Geskus), so we have decided to go with a different company that was referred to us through Geskus.

Similar to last year, you will receive an email after pictures have been taken, and then have a few poses to choose from. There will be the option of changing backgrounds, retouching, and additional photo products.

UPCOMING EVENTS...



Trinity Brillion Vacation Bible School
Tuesday, July 29 - Wednesday, July 30







WE NEED TO KNOW...

RIDING THE BUS?

Please let Mrs. Diel know by the end of day Thursday, July 24, if you have any changes in regards to bussing through Kobussen. Examples include if your children were on the bus last year and will not be this year, if you have any additional riders, or if you have moved and will be riding the bus for the first time, etc. Since Brillion Public will not be in session for the first seven days of our school year, please be sure to watch for a future email as we will share that as soon as Kobussen notifies us with details.

INTERESTED IN JOINING ROBOTICS?

Please let Mrs. Diel know by Back-to-School night if you are interested in spending time building with Legos and programming robots, either at the Challenge level (4-8 grade) or at the Explore level (1-3 grade/project based). We will be looking for feedback in regards to having a Robotics Club that meets throughout the year, which will be in addition to the teams that compete in November. The competition season will begin sometime in September and concludes with an event at Lakeshore Technical College. Additional adult mentors will also be needed this year...if interested, let Mrs. Diel know.



BAND LESSONS THROUGH MANITOWOC LUTHERAN H.S.

The Manitowoc Lutheran Junior Lancer Band Program will host two "Beginner Band Nights" on Tuesday, July 29, and Wednesday, August 6, at 6:00 P.M. in the MLHS Band Room. You only need to attend one night. If you cannot make either date, please let Ms. Milbrath or Ms. Scharf know, and a meeting time will be found.

This night is for those students in grades 5-8 who want to begin a musical instrument. If you have already registered as a beginner, you are all set to attend, although you do not need to be registered to attend. If you have questions or want to register, please visit the Jr. Lancer Band page at www.mlhslancers.org/jrlancers. You can click the link to register or go to the bottom of the page to view informational resources about the Jr. Lancer Band program. You may also contact Ms. Charis Scharf at cscharf@mlhslancers.org or 920-904-5131 and Ms. Meredith Milbrath at mmilbrath@mlhslancers.org.